## THE FEDERATED TOBACCO & CIGARETTE WORKERS' UNION OF AUSTRALIA NSW

BRANCH OFFICE: 474A BUNNERONG ROAD MATRAVILLE NSW 2036

P.O. BOX 194 MATRAVILLE NSW 2036

TELEPHONE: (02) 9 311.1958 FACSIMILE: (02) 9 311.3139

E-MAIL: tobaccounion@cherry.com.au

ABN 36357805105



April 27, 2006

Paul Adams, Chief Executive

Fax: +44-20-7240-0555 Paul Adams@bat.com

copy to: Michael Prideaux, Corporate Affairs Director

Michael Prideaux@bat.com

Dear Mr. Adams,

We have been informed by the IUF of the anti-union campaign launched by Reynolds American in response to worker support for union representation and union efforts to gain recognition at RAI facilities in and near Winston-Salem, North Carolina.

We are shocked and deeply disturbed by the overtly anti-union message and the veiled threats being aimed at workers who have expressed their support for union representation. This is all the more unsettling in light of the co-operation between BAT and the IUF and its affiliates in the recent past and what this is telling us about how BAT views this co-operation and its relationships with unions in general.

Furthermore, Reynolds American CEO Susan Ivey, a long-standing BAT and Brown & Williamson executive, has personally become involved in spreading malicious fabrications about the unions seeking to organise the workforce and in intimidating workers who would seek union representation.

We call on you to put a stop to this campaign and to ensure that the workers in Winston-Salem are given the opportunity to exercise their right to choose union representation free from intimidation and coercion from management.

Yours truly,

Norman McBride State Secretary